

Freedom of Information Team North East, Yorkshire and the Humber Region PO Box 3468 Sheffield S3 8WA

Fax: +44 (0)114 207 2906

Email:

FreedomofInformation. Employment

@ukba.gsi.gov.uk

www.ukba.homeoffice.gov.uk

Peter Kellard

FOI Reference: 18852/1395

Email:

request-73334-e335b34c@whatdotheyknow.com

16 June 2011

Dear Mr Kellard

Thank you for your enquiry of 29 May and subsequent clarification where you have requested information on the number of used Certificates of Sponsorship (CoS) for Tier 2 Intra-Company Transfers (ICT) with a basic salary, excluding allowances, of less than the national minimum wage, by month from January 2011. Your request has been dealt with under the Freedom of Information Act 2000.

We believe that the information you have requested is already reasonably accessible to you. It can be found on the House of Commons Daily Debates (Hansard) website at the following website links:

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm/cmhansrd.htm

Information on Tier 2 ICT CoS issued in January and February 2011 can be found on the website link below under: 30 Mar 2011: Column WA288 - Baroness Neville-Jones.

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/ld201011/ldhansrd/text/110330w0001.htm

Information on Tier 2 ICT CoS issued in March and April 2011 can be found on the website link below under: 7 Jun 2011: Column WA128 - Baroness Browning.

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/ld201011/ldhansrd/text/110607w0002.htm



Section 21 of the Freedom of Information Act exempts the UK Border Agency from having to provide you with this information because it is already in the public domain. If you have any difficulties in accessing this information at the source which I have indicated, please contact me again.

I hope this is of help to you. If you are dissatisfied with this response you may request an independent internal review of our handling of your request by submitting a complaint within two months to the address below, quoting reference 18852. If you ask for an internal review, it would be helpful if you could say why you are dissatisfied with the response.

Information Access Team Home Office Ground Floor, Seacole Building 2 Marsham Street London SW1P 4DF

email: info.access@homeoffice.gsi.gov.uk.

As part of any internal review our handling of your information request will be reassessed by staff not involved in providing you with this response. If you remain dissatisfied after this internal review, you would have a right of complaint to the Information Commissioner as established by section 50 of the Freedom of Information Act.

Yours sincerely

Daniela Walker